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Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday 27th February 2013
In attendance:

Dr Colin Machin (Chairman) (CM)




Mrs Jane Austin – WMC (JA)

Mr Simon Bardsley – WMC (SB)

Mr Alfred Geary (AG)

Mrs Lorraine Unwin – WMC (LU)

Mr Keith Verrall (KV)

Apologies:


Mr Darren Brittain (DB)


Mrs Penelope Burns (PB)





Mrs Pamila Kalia  (Pharmacist) (PK)
Mrs Hasmeeta Parmar (HP)

CM opened the meeting by welcoming Lorraine Unwin, WMC Practice Nurse, to the group meetings.

ONGOING MATTERS
· Patient Survey

Survey results compiled by DB.  SB gave a brief overview on the results, overall improvement on previous years.  A report and action plan will be compiled and put onto the websites before March end.  It was decided that the survey for 2014 is be started in November 2013 to provide the staff and committee with more time for issuing a report and plan of action.
Action : SB to compile the report, SB to liaise with CM & committee members for preparation of the action plan.

· NAPP/Other PPG’s Update 
CM awaiting log in details from NAPP for the committee members.
Nothing to report on other PPG’s, no local meetings held in the past month.
· Batch Prescriptions
SB has discussed batch prescriptions with the GP’s, none have raised any objections to the practice carrying out this task, but it must be emphasised that a batch prescription is only suitable for certain patients, SB, the GP’s and the Pharmacist will be able to highlight suitable patients.  SB to also check the computer system to ensure that it will allow us to produce these prescriptions.
Action : SB

· Medication wastage 
No local meetings to date for the issue to be raised.  It was decided to write a small article in the next newsletter to highlight the problem.  
Action: CM 

· TV Media Screens 

Community Networking have emailed SB stating that they are struggling to raise sponsorship for the screens and will have to temporarily shelve the project.  JA has been in contact with them and has requested information on whom they have actually contacted.  The practice will try and assist Community Network in sourcing relevant sponsorship to enable us to obtain the screens earlier rather than later.  Action : JA to chase up.
· Suggestion Box
KV has produced a suggestion box, a newsletter box and card holders for the PPG.  These will be displayed in Reception and will be available for the issue of the next newsletter which will hopefully be around the middle – end of March.
· Newsletter
The newsletter is presently in draft form.  The survey results have highlighted topics that can be included, ie. promotion of the automatic arrivals machine, early & late GP appointments (nursing appointments will also be available from April) and medication wastage.  This issue will also include an interview with the FY2 (Foundation Year 2 Doctor), Dr Aurangzeb, who is with us till  2nd April.  Hopefully the newsletter will be issued in the next few weeks.  Action : CM/DB

SELECTION CRITERIA FOR NEW MEMBERS
It was decided that a formal system be implemented for the recruitment of new members.  An application form is to be completed with details of what skills/experience etc. that the applicant can bring to the group.  Suitable applicants will then be invited to a group interview.  

LU suggested that a management representative from a care home would be an ideal candidate, this was agreed by all attendees.  Action : CM to draft up an application form and submit to SB, CM to contact suitable care home(s) in the near future. 
Walk in centre - closure
The Walk In Centre located in Pinfold Gate is to close this Spring.  A new service will be provided at Loughborough Hospital, an ‘URGENT CARE CENTRE’ which will be open 24 hours, 7 days a week and you do not need an appointment.  As the title states this service is for urgent care only, for people of all ages with health needs that are urgent but NOT life threatening.  The service should only be used if your needs cannot be met by your GP surgery, by a Pharmacist, by the NHS Direct Helpline, or if the condition cannot be treated at home.  Any patient with a life threatening condition must call 999 and ask for the ambulance service.  Details of this service will also be published in the newsletter. KV has volunteered to attend the surgery one day to help promote the Urgent Care Centre by distributing leaflets etc..  Action : CM/KV
AOB  -  None
Meeting closed at 7:40 pm
Date of next meeting : Wednesday 20th March 2013 at 6:30pm
